PE Complex Interim Policy

The following policy has been adopted by the President’s Cabinet as an interim measure to consolidate
multiple policy statements or unstated practices as it relates to the reservation or use of the PE
Complex. This interim policy statement is included in the proposed Facility Use for Events Policy which
will be routed through the University Policy review and adoption process in early Spring 2018. Until such
time, this interim policy remains in effect. The policy does not suggest the free use of the PE complex or
any space on campus and existing policies regarding the costs associated with facility use remain the
same until such time a new Facility Use for Events policy is approved by University Council.

PE Complex

Due to the primary use of this facility as an academic and athletic venue during Fall and Spring
semester, the PE Complex is available beginning the Sunday one week prior to the first day of
Fall classes through the Sunday following Spring semester commencement for only academic
classes and University or Foundation hosted or sponsored activities or events. In addition, the PE
Complex is a primary venue for volleyball and basketball athletic matches at the collegiate level
and regional middle/high school competition. The only exception is for providing regional
support or shelter during an emergency or natural disaster. The PE Complex is available for
reservation by outside groups during Summer semester. Reservations for Summer semester
rental of the PE Complex will be processed beginning March 1% by date received with preference
first provided to University Affiliated/Non-Profit groups then to Public, For-Profit groups.
Reservations should be submitted to the Office of Event Services.

e Allows for use by registered Student Organizations during Fall and Spring semester.

Adopted by President’s Cabinet: December 11, 2017



